
 

 

International Memo re. Blessed Family Member's Prayer Ending 
 
Demion Dunkley 
February 27, 2024 
 

 
 
Dear Leaders, Brothers and Sisters, 
 
Please see attached the international memo regarding ending of prayers by Blessed family members. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Tal Zorer 
 
Executive Assistant 
Office of the President 
Family Federation for World Peace and Unification USA 
Holy Spirit Association for the Unification of World Christianity 
Email: president@ unification,org 
 
 
 



Heavenly Parent’s Holy Community  

Family Federation for World Peace and Unification 
324-275 Misari-ro, Seorak-myeon, Gapyeong-gun, Gyeonggi-do, Republic of Korea 12461 

Tel: +82-31-589-1000 Fax: +82-31-589-1008 E-mail: ffwpuihq@ffwpu.org Homepage: www.familyfedihq.org 

 

Ref. No. FFWPUI 2024-018 

To   :   Cheon Eui Won Chairs, Regional Chairs, Regional Presidents, Subregional Presidents, 

National Presidents 

Cc   :  Personnel-in-charge of providential organizations, Personnel-in-charge in Regional and 

Subregional Headquarters 

From :  Heavenly Parent’s Holy Community Family Federation for World Peace and Unification 

International Headquarters (FFWPU IHQ) 

Date  : 01.05 by the Heavenly Calendar in the 12th Year of Cheon Il Guk (February 14, 2024) 

Re.   : Blessed Family Member’s Prayer Ending 

 

May the blessings and love of Heavenly Parent and True Parents always accompany you. 
In accordance with True Parents’ instructions, the era of praying in the name of our “blessed 

central family” began in 1999. From 2001, prayers were transformed into “reports” to God, and 
from 2006 we started concluding our prayers with “Aju.” 

Since then, many more people are praying in their own names as individuals, in the name of 
a husband and wife, or in their family’s name, yet no further guidelines were given over the years. 
Now, however, True Mother has made a clear request to us that we end our prayers in our individual 
name only. 

Accordingly, this memo is to clarify our prayer ending. We ask that leaders, blessed families, 
and members at the regional headquarters familiarize themselves with this information and provide 
guidance so that prayers can be concluded according to the following guidelines: 

 

1. Blessed Family Member’s Prayer Closing 

A. “I pray (or report) in the name of [name of the one praying] of a blessed central family. 

Aju” 

2. Related Matters   

A. Blessed children who have not yet received the Blessing are asked to pray “in the name 

of [name of the one praying], a 2nd (3rd, 4th) generation blessed child. Aju.” 

For single 1st generation members, please pray in the name of True Parents.  

B. Questions can be sent to the IHQ Blessed Family Department via 

ffwpuihqbfd@gmail.com. 

 
 

International President Song Yong-cheon 

Family Federation for World Peace and Unification 


